Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

      1/31/08


The meeting convened at 7:30 PM in the Cherrydale Room at Madison Center.

Attendees: Burt Bostwick, Krista Bean Dorrian, Rich Samp, George Nevares and Ruth Gordon
Secretary’s Report –Krista Bean Dorrian
· The minutes from the meeting on November 1, 2007 were reviewed. Approval was delayed pending a meeting with a quorum.
Treasurer’s Report 
· There was no Treasurer’s Report presented.


NCAC – Burt  Bostwick

· Burt reported that by the next monthly meeting he would have an updated report on the NCAC funding situation and how that might impact possible OGCA projects. 

Civic Federation – Burt Bostwick
· Burt reported that the Housing Committee of the County Board was meeting tonight (1/31) on the issue of accessory dwelling units.

· The County Board meeting at the Civic Federation is scheduled for 2/5. 
· The Civic Federation will once again be involved in the County Budget process which begins in April.
President’s Report – Burt Bostwick for Ron Cheich
· There was some discussion as to whether the proposed pasta dinner should be combined with Neighborhood Day and held on the first Saturday in May.  In connection with this, Rich Samp reported that he has received tentative approval for the wording on the Saegmuller School sign and that we need to schedule an unveiling.  In light of the fact that Rich is not available on the first Saturday in May, it was suggested that the spaghetti dinner and sign unveiling be held earlier (possibly sometime in March) with a separate neighborhood day activity planned for later in May.  
· Krista Dorrian reported that she had received a request from a non-profit organization to place a notice in our next newsletter (or on our website) advertising a Valentine’s Day fundraiser.  There was some discussion as to what sort of notices we were willing to post.  Burt said he thought that the Association’s past policy had been to restrict such notices to public service notices and those from organizations that received county funding. Krista undertook to follow up and get more facts regarding this particular request, and it was agreed that the more general question should be a topic of further discussion.
· Ruth Gordon raised the issue of the 13 responses to the survey that was distributed with the newsletter.  She undertook to circulate a copy of the responses and asked that board members “adopt an issue” to resolve.   
· Rich Samp undertook to contact his neighbor, Inge Ercolano, to see if she would be willing to take  Jim Ammerman’s place on the board representing senior issues.
Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· February 28, 2007, Cherrydale Room at Madison Center, 7:30 pm.
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
